




Amherstburg Municipal Council
Minutes- Monday, August 27, 2007

2) Douglas Graham addressed Council regarding his opinion that a vicious dog is
being kept in his neighbourhood and Dog and Animal Control By-Laws. Mr.
Graham made comments concerning the lack of a vicious dog bylav.,.. in the Town
of Amherstburg. Mr. Graham made comments that in his opinion dogs have more

rights than citizens of Amherstburg.

Report # 3 from Stephen Brown, CBO was brought forward. This report pertains to a

delegation request from Mr. Doug Graham concerning the keeping of a vicious dog in
his neighbourhood.

Moved by Deputy ~'1ayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor R. Pilton

That the report form Stephen Brown, dated August J 5th, 2007 be received; that
Council direct administration to do further research and investigate the by- laws of
other Municipalities as well as Provincial Legislation; and further that Administration

bring a report back to Council concerning options for vicious dog enforcement.
Motion Carried

3) Steeve Bouchard addressed Council regarding a New/Upgraded Baseball
Diamond for the Town of Amherstburg.

Mr. Bouchard commented on the scheduling difficulties and poor field conditions
with the present baseball diamonds that are maintained by the Town. Mr. Bouchard
commented that the Minor Baseball Group is trying to get Trillium Funding to secure

additional field area.

Continue on to delegation #4 for further information.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That Council waive the rules of order to aHow Pat Catton to speak as a delegation
Motion Carried

4) Pat Catton, Principal of General Amherst Secondary School addressed Council

concerning Ball Field Development and use of Wigle and Toddy Jones Parks.

Comments were supplied in \\Titing from Mr. Catton. These comments are attached

to and form part of these minutes.

Council commented that the use of the parks by the High School is of importance to

Council and GECDSB should have been involved in discussions concerning same.

Council commented the report brought forward tonight was for discussion purposes.

Report # 27 from Ron Dzombak was brought forward. This is a report regarding
Baseball Projections and Ball Field Development. Wigle Park has long been in a

conflictive use situation between AMBA and GAHS football in their use of the

outfield grass area. Maintenance questions arise annually as to the specific
requirements concerning the upkeep of the clay diamond to facilitate competitive
Ontario Bascball Association (OBA) Play.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded By Councillor John Sutton
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Minutes- Monday, August 27, 2007

That the comments by the delegation of Pat Catton be received;

That report # 27 from Ron Dzombak, dated August 22, 2007 regarding Baseball
Projections and Ball Field Development be received;

Further that council approve the partial deferral about outfield repair costs to \ Vigle
Park until the 2008 budget for work performed in the fall of 2007 to benefit of the
Amhcrstburg Minor Baseball Association, Minor and Senior Ball, for the 2008
season;

That further discussion be held around the placement and construction of a new

premier baseball diamond and be deferred to the 2008 budget considerations and that
continuing consultations occur between the Baseball Association and Town of

Amherstburg on that;

Further that Administration come back to Council v,"ith a report as to how much \vork
can be done by our own staff on the baseball diamonds;

That Administration come back to Council with a report clearly outlining the
rehabilitation costs and future use of Wigle Park fields before final approval;

That council direct discussion to take place in the fall of 2007 between the Town of

Amherstburg, Amherstburg Minor Baseball Association, General Amherst High
School, and the Greater Essex County School Board as to the future needs and use of

Wigle park;

And further that the Recreation Committee be invited for their input and discussion

regarding future use and upgrades of \Vigle Park;

And that General Amherstburg High School be brought fonvard as a party to any
future discussions regarding the upgrades to Wigle Park;

And further that a Recreational Master Plan for 2008 be completed.

5) Linda Thrasher addressed Council regarding concerns relating to the Kings Navy
Yard Park, specifically the ' tree cutting issue'.

Comments were supplied in writing from Linda Thrasher. These comments are

attached to and form part of these minutes.

Moved By BB

Seconded By RP

That the comments of delegation Linda Thrasher be received.

Motion Curried

6) Al Gignac addressed Council regarding Kings Navy Yard Park issues and

procedures.

Comments were supplied in writing from At Gignac. These comments are attached to

and fonn part of these minutes.

Movcd By Councillor R. Pillon

Seconded By Deputy Mayor Bajley

That the comments of delegation Al Gignac be received.

Motiun Carried
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Amhcrstburg Municipal Council
Minutes- Monday, AugUSI27, 2007

7) Nick Mancinone addressed Council regarding the access road through Kings
Navy Yard Park and the development agreement.

Comments were supplied in \\ Titing from Nick Mancinone. These comments arc

attached to and form part of these minutes.

Council questioned ability for turn around \ vith new access road. Mr. Zarlenga
responded that there was no turnaround area but that trucks could still access as they
have previously. Owner and developer are the same as clarified by Lory Bratt
Planning Coordinator. Council commented that Solicitor would have rcvie\\'ed the
agreement

Movcd By Councillor J. Sutton
Seconded By Councillor R. PilJon

That the comments of delegation Nick Mancinone be received.
Motion Carried

8) Gordon Freeman addressed Council as Chairperson of the Amherstburg Parks
Committee regarding Engineering Drawings of Kings Navy Yard Parkette.

Comments were supplied in writing from Gordon Freeman who was speaking for the

Amherstburg Parks Committee. These comments are attached to and form part of
these minutes.

Moved by Councillor 1. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the comments of delegate Gordon Freeman be received.
Motion Carried

PRESENTATION #2

Next Ideas. Report # 2 of Dave Carpenter was brought forward.

Report #2: Broue:ht forw~'rd after Presentation #2

The Town of Amherstburg administration has been working towards providing an

informative and effective corporate website for resident'), staff and tourists.

Moved by Councillor R. Pillon

Seconded by Councillor 1. Sutton

That the presentation bc received; that the report from Dave Carpenter, dated August
21, 2007 regarding Website Accessibility be received; and further that both of these

be referred to the Accessibility Committee for their input regarding standards for
Website Accessibility.

REPORTS OF MUNICIPAL OFFICF:RS

Report # 1: Reference Presentation # 1

The Toddy Jones Park Splash Pad was approved by council in April 2007 and

construction proceeded immediately thereafter. Watcrplay Manufacturing of British

Columbia provided the most comprehensive product assortment and competitive
quotation of the two major splash pad manufacturers in Canada.
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Amhcrstburg I'vIunicipal Council
Minurcs-\1onday, August 27, 2007

Report #6

Request for proposals [ for the purchase of a 75' Aerial Truck] were sent to four fire truck
suppliers and three returned quotes. The quotes \\' ere reviewed and in om opinion the best
buy for the fire department would be from the Sutpen Corporation as they meet all of the
specifications that were required by the fire department.

Moved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Deputy Mayor Bailey

That the report from Richard Murray, dated August 13, 2007 regarding the purchase of
75' Aerial Truck be received; that the Town of Amherstburg and the Fire Depm1ment
accept the proposal from Sutpen Corporation in the amount of $648, 687. 79 for the 75'
Aerial; and that it be ordered this yem for delivery next year.
Motion Carried

Report #7

This report introduces the new Supervisor of nudget Services, Mr. Ivan Fregonese.

Moved by Councillor 1. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That Mr. Frcgonese be formally welcomed to the TO\\l1 of Amherstburg and that the

report from Paul Beneteau, dated August 13, 2007 regarding the Supervisor of Budget
Services be received.

l\ lotion Carried

Report #8

The 2007. 2nd quarter operating and capital budgets are presented to council \ vith actual

expenditures for operations forecasted to the end of the year. The forecasted operating
expenditures are expected to remain \vithin the approved budget limits.

Council questioned the insurance account and projected Over expenditure, More detail
was requested from Council on the Insurance Deductibles.

Moved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Councillor 1. Sutton

That the report from Ivan Fregonese and Paul Beneteau, dated August 21, 2007 regarding
the Town of Amherstburg Quarterly budget be received.

l\ lotion Carried

Moved By Councillor 1. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Fryer

That the Consulting Fees line item in the Budget be broken do,^''ll to reflect itemized
costs.

Motion Carried

Report #9

Council approved the implementation of a ' Kiosk' at Town Hall to provide centralized

reception and improved ratepayer service during the setting of the 2007 budget. This

report is an update to the Kiosk implementation.

vlovcd by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon
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Amhcrstburg Municipal Council
Minutes- Monday, August 27, 2007

neport #20

The TO\ Nn is in receipt of a request for the removal of pm110t contra] in Golfview Park
Estates Subdivision - Phase 2.

Moved by Councillor J. Sutton
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the report from Lory Bratt, dated August 1, 2007 regarding Removal of Part Lot
Control Golt'view Park Estates Subdivision - Phase 2 be received; that Council approve
the request for removal of part lot control; and further that

Bv- Low 2007- 54 being a By- Law to remove certain lands from Part Lot Control
12M- 517)

be taken as having been read a first, second and third time, be

finally passed and the Mayor and the Clerk be authorized to sign
same and affix the Corporate Seal thereto.

l\lotion Carried

Report #21

1078217 Ontario Limited has requested that the Town consider the issuance of four
model home permits for Phase 6A of Kingsbridge Subdivision.

t'l.1oved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the report from Lory Bratt, dated August 1, 2007 regarding Kingsbridge Phase 6A-
Modcl Home Permits be received and that Council approve the request from 1078217
Ontario Limited to permit the eonstmction of a maximum of four (4) model homes for
Phase 6A of Kingsbridge Subdivision.
i\'lotion Carried

Rcport #22- Heritauc Registrv - Report deferrcd

Rcport #23

The ov.mer of the property at 348 Dalhousie has notified Council of his intent to demolish
the house situated on the property. The property appears on the Town' s registry of

Properties of Heritage Interest which requires a 60 day freeze on demolition under the
Ontario Heritage Act.

Moved by Councillor 1. Sutton

Seconded by Deputy Mayor Bai] ey

That the report from Stephen Brown, dated August 13, 2007 regarding the Walker House
Demolition 348 Dalhousie Street be received and further that Council approve deferral of
ihis item to the September loth meeting of Municipal Council, to allow administration to

perform additional research for the purpose of presenting Council with the most factual
information.

lotion Carried
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Amherstburg rvfunicipaJ Council
Minutes- Monday, Augusl27, 2007

Rl'port #24

Further to Council receiving a report form the Mangers of Public Services and
Development Services regarding the intersection of County Road 20 and Texas Road
concerning the use of the unopened road allovvance to access County Road 20. On June

1, 2007 Council resolved that Mr. Adler be informed that hc requires relief from the
provisions orthe Zoning By- la\v and an encroachment agreement with the Town. The
agent/solicitor acting for Mr. Adler submitted that rclieffrom the By- law was not

required. His interpretation of the By- law was forwarded to the Town Solicitor who
confirmed that relief from the provisions of the By- law was not required. An
encroachment agreement is required to protect the Town from liability.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor 1. Sutton

That the report from George Balango, datcd August 15, 2007 regarding Marty Adler
Driveway Access be received and that Mr. Adler' s request for access from his propcrty
over the unopened Texas Road right-of-way to County Road 20 be approved subject to
Mr. Adler entering into an cncroachmcnt agreement \ vith the TO\\TI and obtaining an

entrance permit form the County of Essex.
l\'lotion Carried

Rcport #25

All the respondents submitted excellent proposals [ Traffic Study Consultant selection].
HGS- McCormick Rankin (MRC) is a transportation civil engineering firm that is Ontario
based and \ vill provide the traffic engineering expertise required to meet the study
objectives.

r-.10ved by Councillor 1. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the report from George Balango, dated August 15, 2007 regarding Traffic Study
Consultant selection be received and that HGS- McCormiek Rankin be retained for the
traffic study to address specific issues along Sandwich Street and Dalhousie Street.
Motion Carried

Rcport #26

In lelters dated December 20, 2006 and February 22, 2007 Aleo Associates Consulting
Engineers make specific recommendations to the potential repair/upgrade of this

facility' s [ H. Murray Smith] track surface.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor R. Fryer

That the report from Ron Dzombak, dated August 11, 2007 regarding the Condition of H.

Murray Smith Centennial Park Track be received and that and decision concerning the
use be deferred until consultation has taken place with the three local school boards and

the Recreation Committee.

Motion Carried

Report #27- BrOu2ht fon,,'ard after Delecation # 4
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Report #28

The Town has received requests for maintenance on the Morgan Municipal Drain from
residents of Kingsbridgc South Subdivision and further inspection indicates that bottom
cleaning and brushing is recommended but can not be completed within the limits of the
current drainage report.

Moved by Councillor.r. Sutton
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the report from Lou Zarlenga, dated August 17, 2007 regarding the Request for
Appointment of a Drainage Engineer for Review of the Morgan Municipal Drain be
received; that Council appoint a Drainage Engineer pursuant to the provisions of the
Drainage Act for the repair and improvement of the Morgan Drain to provide a sufficient
outlet for the Kingsbridge East Storm Water Pond and other affected lands; that Mr. Ed
Dries, P. Eng. from the firm of Todgham Case Consulting be appointed for this purpose
and further that council accept the request from Rocco & Dorina DcThomasis for
maintenance on the South Branch of the Ivlorgan Municipal Drain as per section 74 of the
Drainage Act.

1otion Carried

Renort #29

This is a report on thc 2007 Water Meter Replaccment Program Tendcr Results. On July
91h, 2007 this project was sent out by invitation to five companies \vhich perform this type
of work. The tenders closed on July 24th 2007 at 11 : 00 a. m. and shortly thereaftcr the
tender opening was held where one tender was received.

tvloved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Councillor J. Sutton

That the report from Lou Zarlenga, dated August 8, 2007 regarding the 2007 Water Meter

Replacement Program be received and that Council a\ vard the contract for the 2007
Water Metcr Replacement Program to the low tenderer being CWS ( Canadian Water
Services).

Motion Carried

Rcnort# 30

This report details the 2007 Road Resurfacing Tender Results. On August 21ld, 2007 this

project was sent out by invitation to three companies which perform this type ofw'ork
and one tender was received.

Moved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the report from Lou Zarlenga, dated August 20, 2007 regarding the 2007 Surface
Treatment Program be received and further that Council award the contract for the 2007
Surface Treatment Program to the low tenderer being Shepley Road Maintenance.
Vlotiun Carril'd

Renort #31

This is a report regarding the 2007 Rankin Sidewalk - Repair and Replacement. The
2007 Capital Budget provides $45, 000.00 for the replacement of the sidewalk along both
sides of Rankin Street from Dalhousie Street to Sandwich Street.
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J\loved by Councillor J. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the report from Lou Zarlenga, dated August 20, 2007 regarding the Rankin
Sidewalk - Repair and Replacement be received and further that Council instruct the
Public \ Vorks Department to proceed to tender for the replacement and widening of the
concrete sidewalk on the south side of Rankin and the spot repair and maintenance to the
existing concrcte sidcvvalk on the north side of Rankin Street.
l\'lotion Carried

J\'loved hy Councillor R. Fryer and Seconded by Councillor J. Sutton that we waive
the rules of procedure and allow the meeting to extend past 10: 30 p. m.

Motion Carried

Report #32

This is a report regarding Kings Navy Yard Park Restoration ofParkette Area.
Administration has forwarded all comments receivcd and discussed same v....ith I-IGS

Consulting and Ron Koudy' s Landscape Architects in order to receive final architectural
concept plans for the restoration of the parkette. In addition final engineering drawings
are currently undet\vay b.y HGS Consulting Engineers.

Moved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Deputy-Mayor Bailey

That the rcport from Lou Zarlenga, datcd August 20, 2007 regarding Kings Navy Yard
Park Restoration of Parkette Area be received and further That Council receive the
comments received from stakeholders on the architectural concept plan, as v-,rell as, an

update on the status of the final engineering drawings for the Kings Navy Yard Parkette
restoration and further that Council direct Administration to host a public mecting to be
held before thc final drawings are brought back to Council.

Motion Carried

CORRF:SI'ONDENCF:

Item # I

Moved by Councillor 1. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Fryer

That the 9~ 1~ 1 Advisory Board Correspondence be received rmd further that the Town

contribute $] 00 to the Ontario 9~ 1 ~ 1 Advisory Board in order to allow to continue to

advance a safe delivery of9~ 1 ~ I system for police, fire and ambulance emergency
services in our municipalities throughout the Provincc.

Motion Carried

ltem# 2

v10ved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Scconded by Councillor R. Frycr

That the correspondence from M& M be received and further that the Mayor Proclaim

September 20th, 2007 as National Family Dinner "Kight.
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Motion Carried

Item # 3

Moved by Councillor R. Pillon
Seconded by Councillor R. Frver

That the correspondence from nOOST Child Abuse Prevention and Intervention be
received and further that the Mayor Proclaim October as Child Abuse and Neglect
Prevention Month and October 1

S\ 

2007 as Go Purple for Prevention Day in the Town of

Amherstburg.
Iotion Carried

Item # 4

I\1oved by Councillor R. Fryer
Seconded by Councillor J. Sutton

That the correspondence from The Royal Canadian Legion Fort Malden Branch be
received; that the Mayor Proclaim Saturday, September 15th, 2007 through to Sunday,
September 23fd, 2007 as " Legion Week"; and further that permission be granted to the

Legion to hold their parade on Saturday, September 15th, 2007 as per the attached route

map in the correspondence.
Motion Carried

Item# 5

loved by Councillor J. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Fryer

That the correspondence from Don Petrozzi, chair of the St.Thomas Of Villanova 20th
Anniversary/Reunion regarding the October 19- 2]'\ 2007 Celebration, be received and

further that a letter of greetings/congratulations from the Town of Amherstburg be

provided.
l\lotion Carried

Item # 6

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the correspondence from Keith Lauzon be received and further that the Trame

Committee review and report back to Council with recommendations.

Motion Carried

Items # 7- 10

Moved by Councillor J. Sutton

Seconded by Councillor R. Pillon

That the follo\ving correspondence be received:

7) Septic Tank Inspections
S) MTO Highway Traffic Act Hours of Service

9) Transit Windsor

10) Canadian ~1anu[ acturer' s Hall of Fame

lotion C~lrricd
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WINOSOR_Eo:w:x ('ou.~n ACTIVE LJ VI,Wi CUAlIrroN

4. Bicycle parking spaces should be installed at the time of building
or when an addition is constructed.

tron I A ree

ree

ndecided

Disa ree

tron I Disa ree

II Elected

29.27% 8. 33%

56. 10% 75.00%

9. 76% 8.3301<

4.88% 8.33%

0.00% 0. 00%

5. It is important that bicycle parking spaces are located in the same lot

they are intended to serve.

tron I A ree

ree

Undecided

Disa ree

tron I Disa ree

II Elected

35. 00% 16.67%

55. 00DA 75. 00%

10. 00% 8. 33(1/0

O. OODA 0. 00%

0. 00% 0. 00%

Written Comments:

There were many comments received from thc survey recipients. Below is a sample of what

was received:

Sidewalk repairs arc critical to encourage safe walking particularly seniors who also need to be

active."

I think municipalities need to take the lead in making sure our buildings have spots for locking
bikes up."

In the Town of Essex, there exists a vast amount of open space - rural areas. Sidewalks would be

virtually impossible to install with respect to cost."

When you build a complex, you should think ofloeation, not 7 miles away with no paths,
sidewalks, or only one road to access this area."

During my campaign ( in Lakeshore) residents have expressed a desire for walking trails and a park
like Mie-Mac. Bicycling has not been brought up by residents in my Ward ( Ward 2)."

If\ ve do not provide adequate paths, trails, sidewalks, etc. to get the population outside and

moving, we v,.ill continue to have obesity problems and put more burden on our health system."

Education systems should be involved in developing healthy community active

transportation i.e. redesigning bus system routes, expanding bike usage at school sites.

2006 Municipal Candidate Survey Results: Active Transportation in our Communities

December 15, 2006
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Dclcgation# 2- Dougla, Graham
As prcscntcJ to COllncil althc Public

Mectinghdd August 27, 2007 anJ forming
part of the minutcs of the meeting,

The following is a copy of the recorded delegation by Douglas Graham addressing Council

regarding the keeping of a vicious dog in his ncighbourhood and Dog and Animal control

By-Laws.

Graham: Thank you very much council and mayor of Amherstburg for having me speak to

you. It' s more than just my particular instant in my small comer of Amherstburg .We seem

to have come to a situation in Arnherstburg where there is no vicious dog bylaw. I have a

problem with that. So we have to have some way of identifying those dogs, confining them
in a cage and giving them their day of either they gct corrected or they get destroyed."
And that' s what the bylaw has to do because I want protection for my grandchildren and
for the people around me and for the other animals that are socially acceptable. So that' s

basically what I have to say and I hope that you will see fit to put a bylaw in place that will
be looking after us for once.

Motion:

That Council receive the delegation' s report and direct administration to do some

investigation regarding what statues are available provincially and locally to deal with

vicious dogs and to report back to council and advise Mr. Graham.

Motion Carried



Delegation #3 - Steeve Bouchard
As presented to Council at the Publi

Meeting held August 27, 2007 and forming
part of the minutes of the meeting.

The following is a copy of the recorded delegation by Steeve Bouchard addressing Council regarding a

NewiUpgraded Baseball Diamond for the Town of Amherstburg.

Bouchard: I'm Steeve Bouchard. President of Amherstburg Minor Baseba] 1. Baseball has been played in Wigle Park
since 1882. ] n the last 2 years, we have made many improvements on diamonds I and 3, for example, at Centennial
park. Red clay, repairs to the dugouts, fences, etc. This has increased our numbers from 310 to 576 kids. We have 7
teams sharing one facility right now at Wigle because both of those Baseball diamonds cannot be used at the same

time. Hopefully with the co-operation of General Amherstburg High School, Senior Ball, Recreational Services and
the Town of Amherstburg we can develop a stronger, more competitive organization for years to come. We do not
wish to disrupt any of the users of Wigle field. It is known as the worst field in the county. By repairing Wigle park
for 2008 and the construction ofa premier field for 2009 it will a] low us to host tournaments and al] star games in
the future. Then both a small diamond and the new diamond can be used at the same time at Wigle to give us more

playing time. Not only have surrounding residents made complaints but scheduled games and practices have been
altered due to events in the town. We do not have enough diamonds now for this junior team. By not hosting an

aBA championship, Town has lost out on opportunities for S97, 000 tourist dollars due to tournament loss.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded By Councillor John Sutton

That report # 27 from Ron Dzombak, dated August 22, 2007 regarding Baseball Projections and Ball Field
Deve]opment be received;

Further that council approve the partial defcrra] about outfield repair costs to Wigle Park until the 2008 budget
fOf work performed in the fall of 2007 to benefit of the Amherstburg Minor Baseball Association, Minor and

Senior Ball, for the 2008 season;

That further discussion be held around the placement and construction of a new premier baseball diamond and
be deferred to the 2008 budget considerations and that continuing consultations occur between the Baseball

Association and Town of Amherstburg on that;

Further that Administration come back to Council with a report as to how much work can be done by our own

staff on the baseball diamonds;

That Administration come back to Council with a report clearly outlining the rehabilitation costs and future use

of Wigle Park fields before final approval;

That council direct discussion to take place in the fal] of2007 between the Town of Amherstburg, Amherstburg
Minor Baseball Association, Genera] Amherst High School, and the Greater Essex County School Board as to

the future needs and use of Wigle park;

And further that the Recreation Committee be invited for their input and discussion regarding future llse and

upgrades of Wigle Park;

And that General Amherstburg High School be brought forward as a party to any future discussions regarding
the upgrades to Wigle Park;

And further that a Recreational Master Plan for 2008 be completed.

Motion Carried



PRESENTED TO COUNOL 7)
q'

ITEM ..'2! ELa;dJi' NIIl(

DATE fltlej J1td1It. Mayor, members of Council. Thank you for allowing me the lime to make

this presentation. I wish to address the report entitled Baseball Projeclions and Ball

Field Development Ihat has been submilled for your consideration this evening.

Over the years, General Amhersl has been a strong partner in Ihis community.

As you are well aware, the students have raised close to $ 300,000 in donations for

cancer in the past five years. The list of community involvemenl aclivilies is lengthy

and includes assisling with the submission to the provincial government for a

Community Health Centre and organizing Iwo successful Beef in Ihe Burg community

events. We are currently assisting with the Shores of Erie Wine Festival. As well, the

school has been recognized for its strong academic accomplishments when it was

recently ranked by the Fraser Inslitute in Ihe lop 30 of over 600 schools in the province.

Addilionally, athletic teams from the school have won several local, SWOSSA and All

Ontario championships in various sports.

However, I find that I am in a quandary in making this presentation to council

tonight. On the one hand, as the Principal of General Amherst High School, I must

represent the needs and concerns of the school and its community. While on the other

hand, I don' t want the school to be in a position where we are at odds with minor

baseball or any other common agenda organization nor be the villain if council decides

not to support the recommendations contained in the report.

As you know, General Amherst is landlocked. We have no athletic facilities and

as such, are required to use those of the community specifically, Cenlennial. Wigle and

Toddy Jones Parks. However, it is important to note that the school is the only user

group with the exception of those groups that use the arena, which pays a user fee. As

staled in the report, last year, the school board paid in excess of $13, 000 " to recoup the

costs of repairing the oulfield area al Wigle and other areas used by Ihe school". We

have made this payment for approximately 20 years which equates to an amount in

excess of $250,000. The report also stales that $ 5, 500 was spent this year to repair

Wigle Park which leaves a windfall of approximately $ 7, 800 for the Town. The value

fl/T.-:>r A~.."",,_..~~L~'-: 4?1.f./.-.:::.::-r



PRESENTED TO COUNCIL

ITEM frilfbiftJimJ II'{ IIlr iYfmJ,v.! ffIAJC;,?fflJ 9~N? L.tjt' Flr1<tlU's;r

OAT!; 
Itll~ fft!e^ [elurn on the payments made by the school board is an issue for discussion at

some other meeling. I am here to express frustration with the process thaI has been

followed regarding the report submilIed.

With less than two weeks until the start of Ihe school year, the school was

notified that this report would be submitted to counciltonighl. The report indicates that

discussion was held with minor baseball; however, at no time was the school consulted

prior to notification. Restricting the grass area at Wigle Park from use by the school as

recommended in the report will have a major impact on our curricular programming.
The report suggests that GARS football play and practice be shifted off Wigle Field

entirely to Toddy Jones Park and 10 Centennial Park. The issue is not with football play
and practice as all games have always been scheduled at Centennial Park and practices
can be moved to Toddy Jones Park. The problem we face is with the regular school

athletic program throughoul the day.

Each school day consists of 4 classes with approximately 75 sludents enrolled in

a physical education program each period for a total of approximately 300 students per

day_ In the past, these programs were accommodated through the use of Gyms AIB and

C, the Weight Room and the grass area of Wigle Park and to a lesser degree, the grass

and surrounding areas of Toddy Jones Park. The use of Centennial Park is not a viable

option: each period is 75 minutes in length and the loss of approximately 30 to 40

minutes to travel 10 and from the park leaves an insufficient amount of time to meel the

curriculum requiremenls. As well, there is a supervision issue for the teachers who

would be responsible for a large group of teenaged students at a location a far distance

from the school. Communication and direct contact with the school becomes a major
concern. We must also consider the legality of such a situation if a student is injured or

is struck by a car. Who bears the legal responsibility in such a case?

This leaves us with Ihe Weight Room, Gyms AIB and C and Toddy Jones Park.

In a best case scenario. these facilities could suffice. However, we could not

accommodate all of the programs outside when the school is used by outside groups
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such as, the Red Cross for blood drives or by the government for electoral polling. The

worst case scenario would occur when it rains on a day when the school is committed
drl

for use by an outside group. At this particular point, I am not sure how we = resolve

this dilemma.

As I mentioned at the onset, I am not here as a representative of the school to

oppose the upgrades 10 Wigle Park and I would personally support an application for an

OBA tournament to be held in Amherstburg. I am here 10 express my frustralion with

the lack of consultation in the process that led to the report filed before you tonight All

user groups should have been included in the process, particularly those who pay for the

use of the facilities. As I outlined above, there are issues that are unique to the

operation of a school Ihat olhers would nol be aware of To simply state that football

play and practice could move to another location with no consideration to the day to

day programming needs of the school underscores the need for input from all parties

affected. As well, this is not the first time thaI the school has been forced to make

changes to our programming as a result of a unilateral action by the Town that was

made with no consultation with the school. However, this decision is the most severe.

It is also disconcerting Ihat a paying user group, the school, is displaced and

inconvenienced for Ihe sake of minor baseball for a one year proposal. Was it not

possible to displace and inconvenience minor baseball and do the work in the early

spring and/or summer?

My main intent tonight is to ask that in the future, the school be treated with due

consideration and be included in any process that may affecl the us. Our history shows

that we are a willing and accommodating partner bul we are tired of second class status.

Thank you.









Mayor Wayne Hurst and Council:
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Thank you for allowing me to share my opinions with you.
Again I would like to make it clear that I am strictly here as a

concerned citizen of this community and my employment with the
Town has absolutely nothing 10 do with this presentation.

As I have stated before, I have a personal interest and passion
for the Kings Navy Yard Park. I am pleased to discover that I am

not alone. In the last three months almost three hundred people
have come together to stand up to defend the assets and future of
this Park. I don' t recall any other topic that has drawn out more

emotion and concern from the citizens of this town. I fear that

these concerns are falling on deaf ears. When a delegate has the

courage to come forward and open up their hearts to express

genuine concerns regarding the Kings Navy Yard Park while the

Mayor and CAO are reclining in their chairs, smiling, and having a

personal discussion, I find it very difficult to imagine that the

speaker is being heard. Then Council simply moves to accept the

delegation, sometimcs without rcsponse to the concerns. I

remember at a previous Council Meeting, Nick Mancinone was cut

off near the end of his speech, which according to my watch, he
still had 50 seconds to go. Perhaps Council could consider a

neutral timekeeper so the Mayor can focus his full attention to the

presentations.

As parents of five children, my wife and I have developed an

instinct that enabled us to recognize the sound of a real cry from
the sound of a child just trying to seek attention. Even now that
our children are adults, they still have genuine concerns that need
to be listened to. Perhaps some of our administration and Town
Fathers could take the same approach to their parenting skills. If so

many people from this community are really crying, why aren' t we

being heard? Why is Council so adamant about pushing the issue
ofthe roadway through the parkette, when over three hundred
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COMMENTS ON ENGINEERING DRAWINGS
KNYP PARKETTE

August 27, 2007

COMMENTARY

It was with disappointment that I received today the " engineering drawing" for the

KNVP Parkette, The Committee had issued on August 2, 2007, our report on the

conceptual plan for the Parkette. Since August 2, we have had no communications
with anybody connected with the Town concerning our comments and

suggestions. The only advice taken was to nol have a hydrangea bed alongside the

roadway going through the parking lot; all else was ignored.

What this plan appears to be is simply the enhancement of the Salmoni building at

the cost of lost space in the Parkette. Instead of reducing the ] 2 ft. ofgreenery

alongside of the building to 2 ft. and eliminating the 10 ft. ofplantings on the
north side of the ramp, as the Committee advised, the plan indicates high
maintenance plants and shrubs to be planted. By insisting on this green space the
Parkette loses approximately 1, 500 sq. ft. of space.

The flagpoles have been moved to enhance the Rotary clock and hide the fountain
to be installed at a later date. The flagpoles don' t need to be moved because they
were placed here in the first place to be seen right down the middle ofRichmond
St.

The day lily plot at the junction of the ramp and the road does not allow a viewing
area for the cenotaph as we stated in our Aug. 2 report. About the only good
feature of the plan is the creation of the flat bricked area behind the cenotaph for
the wreath laying and the salute.

The Town should not be paying for enhancements. The Richmond road was

abandoned for the route through the parking lot and, therefore, must be
rehabilitated by Salmoni. The contractor used the site for his own use and the
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Town removed trees and took down the flagpoles for his convenience. Shrubbery t; R1f2fl1'11J
was destroyed and the Christmas Tree damaged because the builders leaned pallets
against it. The Cenotaph was treated with disrespect with everyone parking as

close as they could, even the Town trucks were guilty. The whole Parkette was a

mess an, because of this Salmoni should pay for the total rehabilitation.

G. Freeman, Chair
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COMMENTS ON KOUDYS PLAN 3
KNYP PARKETTE

August 2, 2007

STATEMENT

The comments on the newest plan (July 19107) for the KNYP Parkette must not be construed to
mean acceptance, by the Parks Committee, of the route bisecting the parkette as opposed to the
Richmond Street route. We feel that this route is unsafe for pedestrians, it divides up the public
square, is more expensive for the developer to construct and comes within 37 ft. of the Cenotaph
which is unacceptable.

COMMENTARY

The Committee feels that because the entire parkette has been ruined by the building contractor

using it as his own construction and staging site, this is a restoration and not subject to
enhancements" made by the Town at the cost to

taxpayers.. 
The developer had the full use of

the parkette during the construction period and this has tangible worth for the restoration. Trees
were removed and the flagpoles were taken down and raised again along with a great deal of
damage to the bricks and plantings

The acccssability ramp should be moved over to 2 ft. from the face of the building. We see no

advantage to the park to have 12 ft. ofplant material on the north face of the wall with all the
attendant irrigation problems, extra care; meaning a lot of extra labour.

The ramp must have railings and we suggest the same as at the library wruch would limit the
actual traveled space to 6 ft. from the 8 ft shown in the plan. The square would then be extended
south by the 12 ft. saving almost 1 , 000 sq. ft. as shown in the plan.

We presume barrier curbs would be used at the Dalhousie S1. drop-off site to prevent vehicular
traffic entering the square at this point. It is important that no vehicular traffic enters the park at
both the Dalhousie St. face or at the other end of the ramp because, after all we are looking at

only one access route.

The flagpoles need not be moved from their present position. The grouping of flagpoles line up
with the centre line of Richmond St. which gives their best viewing vantage point. Ifmoved they
just encumber the square and can' t be seen properly. The proper flags must be flown on these
poles. The flags are: the Canadian Maple Leaf, the U.S. circa 1812, the white French royalist, the



British flag prior to 1801 and the present Union Jack.
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We have discussed the plant material in the parkette at great length and have come to the

conclusion that it is not compatible with the activities in the parkcttc. A good example of this is

the Christmas tree lighting festivities and the large gathering of people in a rather small area

resulting in a lot of crushed plant material. Curbing around the existing trees with plants within

those boundaries should suffice. The plantings around the Christmas tree and the material along
the north boundary of the ramp are also very vulnerable to damage. The plantings at the point
where the ramp joins the access route prevents people from CODbTfcgating to view the park and the

Cenotaph.

Finally, it cannot be stressed too strongly that no more trees can be cut dOv"l1 or the roots of

existing trees disturbed.


